College of Education and Allied Professions Director’s Meeting

The CEAP Director’s met on Friday, January 16, 2009 at 2:00 a.m. in Killian 312.

Members present: Ken Hunt, Janice Holt, Kim Elliott, Barbara Bell, Elaine Franklin, Renee Corbin; Erin McManus; Jamel Anderson-Ruff
Members absent: Jacqueline Smith; 
Others present: Amy Walker, Michael Dougherty, Erin McManus
Minutes:

Motion and second to approve the December minutes Motion passed. 
Discussion:

SUTEP the website and what is SUTEP?

Michael spoke and referred everyone to the document he had sent through email, which tells what SUTEP is. He wants to involve our school partners and faculty more with SUTEP. We are going to keep the budget centralized because people change and priorities change. We have to have a point of contact and a person who is going to coordinate and be in charge and that is why he appointed Janice to the position. 

Do you conceive SUTEP as an umbrella for everything that is going on in that support pipeline or things that it funds? *Lee Nickles
Michael thinks that it should serve as more of an umbrella. It’s our relationships with the 108 schools that we have signed partnerships with. Then we do serves from those 4 committees. There are other units in the college that will be doing things. 

Elaine said that it sounds like SUTEP is the link between.

Michael pointed out that the SUTEP subcommittees will be doing things in a way that it will stand alone and work together. 


We will not have a full-time dedicated director because of the budget scene. He would like to grow the individual teachers that participate with the sub-committees and the amount of faculty that contributes to them. 


Steering Committee – how to make it more active? 

What Michael wants from the SUTEP website?

· He does not want 20 pages for the SUTEP website; 

· he wants to get rid of the redundancy; 

· leaner and meaner; 

· logistically sophisticated webpage; 

· build into the person who is reading the webpage that SUTEP partners with schools and recruitment, preparation, support, career development. 

· We want lots of pictures of our partners, pictures that show activity of what SUTEP is about. 

· **Current Events – each committee talks about what is going on in their committee; if someone gets recognized put them up there.

Lee Nickles – goals:  

· Inform general public of our strong partnerships with schools
· Show casing great things going on with them or with us (partner schools)
· Get the word out about our 4 committees and what they are doing and about.

Kim Elliott – Highlight Grants that the faculty have received and that SUTEP has been highlighting 

Janice Holt – Grants for Scholarship; scholarship of application; 

Barbara Bell – We could use the Flip Cameras and go out into the schools and take some video footage and put it up on the website.

Michael – 2 parts to the website

1. What is the partnership

2. Celebrating the partnership

Goals for the sub-committees should be out there

Provide the opportunity for contacting people for more information

We want everything we are doing to fall into what WCU is doing; we want to show that we are integrated

What do you think about our new branding logo and having one for SUTEP that we can put up in public schools, up on their website, etc.?*Ken
This would be a way to get the SUTEP name out in the schools more. We could use the logo to represent SUTEP similar to the way the triangle represents the college.
Public School Permissions

Michael would like to send a letter to each principal at the partner schools – making sure all the partner schools are on board and don’t mind that we are linking to them. Are we going to ask the partner schools what they would like to get from our website? Maybe make a draft website that they can look at and see what they think of it, or what changes should be made.

Kim said that the sub-committees should be treated in a similar manner, we need to let liaisons look at the website as well.
Michael suggested that we develop a process for reviewing the page; co-chairs should manage that and deal with it; send their info to Janice; lee and Carla plug it in

What about the structure?*Elaine (based on our email conversations and what we have already talked about)
Amy Walker explains that the structure was set up this way because of the audience; we do want to highlight the 4 committees but we want to make sure that people know where to go. Based on the conversations that have been going on, it has opened up hear ideas as to ways for the structure to be handled. 
Should the structure stay or change to the committee names? *Janice
Amy thought we should change it to the committee names

Janice explained that people who are involved in supporting perspective teachers; people are not going to go to the SUTEP page initially; the website is about our partnership

Kim gave the example that we should highlight activities that are going on and when they will be happening again.

Elaine thought that we should have the goals of the sub-committees on there; SUTEP works through committees and committees work through their goals; they check their needs and change their initiatives as needed. Goals are less likely to change. 

Lee – Here’s where we are:


Structure – about SUTEP; link #2; link#3; 

SUTEP Recruitment – get rid of prospective teachers

(Make notes based on everyone’s notes)

Erin wanted to know if there is a way to help them partner with a Higher Ed person. Will there be a way through the SUTEP website to help?
We could create another child page – SUTEP research and grants

Elaine – How is SUTEP connected with other colleges, arts and sciences, on the campus?
Barbara – it would be nice to connect the different college events dealing with our partner schools in the SUTEP website.

When would we like to have the website up? *Amy
Michael seemed to say that he wanted it up by the end of the semester.
Elaine thought that we should have it up before spring meetings with the liaisons, at least enough up that we should share with them and get their feedback.
Draft Procedure for University Directors Maintaining NC Public School License* Kim Elliott
Please add to the University Director column and turn into Kim so that she can bring the ideas to Dan Grube. 

Kim talked about the handout and what the public school teachers/administrators, university faculty, and university directors would count for CEU credit. She passed out a list from Jackie Smith as an example that shows what activities she would like to count for CEU credit. 

Elaine – talked about some items that she received credit for before; serving on professional boards, research, writing books, serving on dissertation committees, etc.

· Meeting Adjourned -
